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The Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) has prepared a Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) 
and Draft Section 4(f) Evaluation for the Washington Union Station (WUS) Expansion Project (the 
Project). The Project is proposed by Union Station Redevelopment Corporation (USRC) and National 
Railroad Passenger Corporation (Amtrak).  

The purpose of the Project is to support current and future long-term growth in rail service and 
operational needs; achieve compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (ADA) and 
emergency egress requirements; facilitate intermodal travel; provide a positive customer experience; 
enhance integration with the adjacent neighborhoods, businesses, and planned land uses; sustain WUS’s 
economic viability; and support continued preservation and use of the historic station building. The 
Project is needed to improve rail capacity, reliability, safety, efficiency, accessibility, and security for 
both current and future long-term railroad operations at WUS. 

In the DEIS, FRA considers seven alternatives: The No-Action Alternative and six Action Alternatives. FRA 
identified the Action Alternatives through a multi-step alternative development and evaluation process. 
The DEIS presents the potential impacts of the seven alternatives. Measures being considered by FRA to 
avoid, minimize, or mitigate the adverse impacts of the Action Alternatives are described. FRA has also 
prepared a Draft Section 4(f) Evaluation for the Project in compliance with Section 4(f) of the United 
States Department of Transportation Act of 1966. 

All Action Alternatives have the following elements in common: new tracks and platforms; four new 
concourses; improved pedestrian access and circulation; additional bicycle accommodations; improved 
and new pick-up and drop-off areas; and a new loading dock. All Action Alternatives also include a new 
train hall, bus facility, and parking facility. The location, size, and configuration of these three elements 
vary according to the alternative. 

After carefully considering the purpose and need for the Project as well as stakeholder, agency, and 
public input, FRA and the Project Proponents identified Alternative A-C as the Preferred Alternative. 
Alternative A-C would construct an east-west train hall just north of the historic station building. The 
new bus and parking facilities would be located approximately where the Union Station parking garage 
stands today. The following person may be contacted for additional information concerning this 
document: 

Mr. David Valenstein 
Office of Railroad Policy and Development 
USDOT Federal Railroad Administration (MS-20 RPD-10) 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
info@wusstationexpansion.com   

The DEIS and Draft Section 4(f) Evaluation are available for public review on the Project website: 
www.wusstationexpansion.com. Comments may be submitted to the above email and mailing 
addresses. Comments must be sent no later than July 27, 2020.  

Following the public comment period, pursuant to the Fixing America’s Surface Transportation Act of 
2015 (FAST Act), FRA plans to issue a single document consisting of the Final Environmental Impact 
Statement (FEIS), Final Section 4(f) Evaluation, and Record of Decision (ROD) unless statutory criteria or 
practicability considerations preclude issuance of the combined document. 
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